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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL

CHILDREN’S BOARD OF HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY
WEDNESDAY, MAY 2, 2018
1:30 P.M. – 3:30 P.M.
MINUTES
	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting of the Ryan White Care Council was called to order by Charlie Hughes, Chair, at 1:36 p.m.  

	ROLL CALL AND INTRODUCTIONS
	See attached attendance list.  



	CHANGES TO AGENDA


	None.

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES
	The minutes for April 4, 2018 were approved (M: Konnerth, S: Sabella) (17 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain).

	CHAIR/VICE CHAIR’S REPORT
	Chair, Charlie Hughes, informed the Council that he has been reaching out to providers in Manatee and Hernando Counties in order to recruit more individuals for Care Council.  He has provided said providers with Council leaflets and brochures.

	RECIPIENT’S REPORT 
	Recipient, Aubrey Arnold, acknowledged Charlie’s recruitment efforts and reiterated the need for members in Hernando and Manatee Counties.
We are still awaiting our final Part A award, although assured that we will be receiving the full award by the end of May.  It is assumed that the total amount will be approximately 10.5 million dollars.  Two interim awards have been received, in the total amount of 4.5 million dollars, but we are currently operating on a partial award and budget.  Although this is not unusual, it creates constraints within the operating budget.

Aubrey Attended the Patient Care Prevention Planning Group (PCPPG) meeting on April 18 and 19, 2018 serving as the Part A representative for the state of Florida.  This role will last for about 2 years.

The annual progress report is being drafted and includes the last fiscal year’s expenditures.  He doesn’t foresee and issues with the final closeout of the 17-18 fiscal year.

There will be an updated policy and procedures manual for Quality Assurance and will be posted on the Hillsborough County Board of County Commissioners (HCBOCC) website when completed.

Finally, Aubrey announced that the expenditure report will reflect that 99 percent of the grant was expended for the 17-18 fiscal year and he will provide this report at the next Resource Prioritization & Allocation Recommendations (RPARC) meeting.


	LEAD AGENCY REPORT
	The Lead Agency, represented by Floyd Egner, reported that all Part B contracts, for the Ryan White fiscal year ended March 31, 2018 and are being closed out with 99.94 percent expended, with only 1,020 dollars remaining unspent, from a total of 1,701,916 dollars.  A year-end report will be reviewed in RPARC next week and will be presented to the Council in June.  All Lead Agency general revenue (GR) contracts, which run with the state fiscal year of July to June, are now renewed and will begin July 1.  Part B funding for the current Ryan White fiscal year (18-19) was flat, meaning that the same amounts were available as last year, with all contracts renewed.
General Revenue contracts on the State fiscal year are currently being monitored.

Recently a question was raised in regards to whether or not Part B can reimburse agencies for clients served who do not live within the Lead Agency 8-county service area.  This can be done, but on an exception basis, meaning that each case will be considered individually by the local HIV/AIDS Program Coordinator (HAPC).  

The HIV/AIDS Section Lead Agency Clinical Quality Management (CQM) workshop will be held in Tallahassee on May 22-23, 2018.  This workshop will be hosted by Brandi Knight, the Performance and Quality Manager, for the section.  The workshop will focus on CAREWare and new functionality, including generating reports and establishing new performance measures.  The objective is to provide technical assistance and training for Ryan White Part B Lead Agencies.

	CARE COUNCIL PLANNING STAFF REPORT
	Naomi, Planning Manager, reminded members that they must have a selected alternate to sit on the Council in their stead. Naomi went on to reminder members that they must serve on at least one Council committee, as part of their Care Council requirements.  Membership and Community Advisory Committee (CAC) are low on membership and Naomi encouraged members to join one of these committees.  Finally, Naomi informed Council members that the Planning and Evaluation committee (P&E) will not be meeting during the month of May.

	CAG REPORT
	Member, Nolan Finn, reported on the Consumer Advisory Group (CAG) meeting which was held on the morning of April 18, 2018.  Laura Reeves discussed the three categories of funding set by the governor and how these funding streams will be combined into a single funding stream.  This gives flexibility in expenditures.  There will be a 20 percent increase in expenditures by the end of March 2019 due to insurance costs.  An additional 800 clients have been enrolled in the marketplace from the AIDS Drug Assistance Program (ADAP).  Reports show that about 38 percent of all clients are receiving financial support for the marketplace and that when insured are 95 percent virally suppressed.


	PCPPG REPORT
	The Patient Care Prevention Planning Group (PCPPG) met on April 18-19, 2018 at which Laura Reeves discussed changes in the budget.  Statistics for the 2016 calendar year were presented as well as documents of the current state of HIV throughout the State.
Best practices speakers were in attendance and the topics of stigma, access, retention, and treatment of clients were conferred. 

There are now 783 people receiving 90 day supplies of medications, which will increase adherence to medication.  Unfortunately, this service is only available to clients who meet certain criteria, such as being virally suppressed.

The last portion of the meeting was to establish priorities for the Integrated Plan.



	COMMITTEE REPORTS
	A. Community Advisory Committee (CAC) – Pamela Sabella, Member
CAC met on April 26, 2018 at 1:30pm at the Francis House.  

Only one member showed up for the meeting, so the meeting was not held.  
The next CAC meeting will take place on May 24, 2018 at 1:30pm at the Francis House.
B. Health Services Advisory Committee (HSAC) – Naomi Ardjomand-Kermani, Staff

The Health Services Advisory Committee did not meet during the month of April.
The next Health Services Advisory Committee will meet June 21, 2018 at 1:30pm at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County.

C.  Membership -  Tonicia Freeman-Foster, Vice-Chair
The Membership Committee met on April 16, 2018 at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County.
Members discussed current Care Council members and how we exceed the required 33 percent Persons Living With HIV/AIDS (PLWH), but reminded members that our Council goal is to be at over above 50 percent PLWH.  The Care Council is in need of more men, Latinx individuals, person 40-50 years old, and those living in Pinellas, Hardee, Highlands, and Manatee Counties.
The next membership meeting will take place on May 21, 2018, at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County at 11:00am.

1. Membership Applications
The Committee recommends that the Care Council members adopt the following recommendation:

THAT THE COUNCIL ACCEPTS THE NOMINATION OF ALFRED MCGUGIN AS A VOTING MEMBER REPRESENTING HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY (2018-2021). THE COUNCIL WILL FORWARD THE NOMINATION TO HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS FOR FINAL APPROVAL.

(M: Konnerth, S: Gutierrez) 
The motion passed by acclamation.
(17 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain).
D. Planning and Evaluation (P&E) – Naomi Ardjomand-Kermani, Staff
P&E met on April 12, 2018, at Suncoast Hospice and members reviewed the Minimum Standards of Care (MSOC) with the decision made to update certain sections of the document.  Recipient, Aubrey Arnold, presented the Ryan White Membership Dashboard, which showed current membership statistics, which are available in real time.  Some changes have been made by Aubrey the year at a glance will be presented at the next Care Council meeting.  
P&E meeting will not meet  during the month of May and will reconvene on June 14, 2018 at 9:30am at the Suncoast Hospice ASAP campus.
E. Resource Prioritization & Allocation Recommendations (RPARC) – Dave Konnerth, Chair

RPARC did not meet during the month of April, the committee will reconvene on May 10, 2018.
F. Standards, Issues, and Operations (SIOC) – Kamaria, Laffrey
SIOC did not meet during February 2018.

G. Women, Infants, Children, Youth & Families (WICY&F) – Bernard Washington
WICY&F met on April 26, 2018 at the Francis House and members planned the Spring Mother’s Day event, which will be themed “Empowerment” and will take place on May 10, 2018 from 11am-2pm.  They anticipate about 60-70 women  in attendance, with giveaways and food offered at the event.
The next WICY&F meeting will take place on April 26, 2018, at 10:00am at the Suncoast Hospice ASAP campus, in St. Petersburg.


	PUBLIC POLICY REPORT / COMMUNITY INPUT
	Vice-Chair, Kamaria Laffrey informed members that there will be a Florida HIV Justice Committee webinar on May 3, 2018; members should get in contact with Kamaria for further details.


	PREVENTION ACTIVITIES / QUALITY MANAGEMENT
	Member, Kirsty Gutierrez announced that May 19, 2018 is National HCV testing day.  Events will be held throughout Tampa and St. Petersburg May 17-18, 2018.


	ANNOUNCEMENTS
	Arnold assured members that the birth control issue has been addressed and is comprehensive in options.  Access should not be an issue at this point.  Further follow-up, by Planning Staff, will occur.
Egner explained that date for the 2016 calendar year is the most current report available due to previous years’ incorrect reporting.

A guest informed the Council that there will be a conference for same gender loving men (SGLM) held on June 9, 2018 and members should contact them for details.

The United States Conference on AIDS (USCA) will take place September 6-9, 2018, in Orlando, and conference staff are seeking volunteers.  Interested members should contact Council member, Nolan Finn, for more information on how to volunteer for the conference.  The scholarships to attend USCA are available and applications are due June 14, 2018.

Member, Kayon Henderson, from Housing Opportunities for People Living with AIDS (HOPWA) that support services will be available at the ASAP Suncoast Campus.  Pasco County will also have vouchers available and those in need should contact the Director of Special Housing for more information.  The Section 8 waiting list is now open and all referrals should be sent to Kayon in order for her to route needs to the appropriate person.  Aubrey thanked Kayon for joining the Care Council as she is able to provide HOPWA resources for the Council.



	ADJOURNMENT
	There being no further business to come before the Care Council, the meeting was adjourned at 2:37 p.m.

	Note:   A recording of the meeting is available for review at the Suncoast Health Council.
	


ATTENDANCE LIST: MAY 2, 2018

	Care Council Members
	Attendance

	Charlie Hughes (Chair)
	X

	Kamaria Laffrey (Vice-Chair)
	X

	Lisa Conder 
	

	Paula Delgado 
	X

	Michael Dunn
	X

	Leslie Espinola
	X

	Nolan Finn
	X

	Tonicia Freeman- Foster
	X

	Kirsty Gutierrez
	X

	Kayon Henderson
	X

	Joyce Johnson
	X

	Vincent Kaborycha
	EX

	Dave Konnerth
	X

	Maribel Martinez
	X

	Bernard Messier
	X

	Kimberly Molnar
	X

	Guttenberg Pierre, Jr. 
	ALT

	Pamela Sabella
	X

	Debbie Stephey
	

	Barbara Szelag
	X

	Bernard Washington
	

	Associate Members
	Attendance

	Nicole Frigel
	X

	Recipient Staff
	Attendance

	Aubrey Arnold
	X

	Dorinda Seth
	X

	Lead Agency Staff
	Attendance

	Floyd Egner
	X

	Health Council Staff
	Attendance

	Lisa Nugent
	X

	Katie Scussel
	X

	Naomi Ardjomand-Kermani
	X

	Regular Guests
	Attendance

	Jim Roth
	

	Elizabeth Rugg
	X

	Guests
	Attendance

	Adrianne Emanuel
	X

	Jill Beauregard
	

	Mike Catala
	

	David Cavalleri
	

	Allison Ruby
	

	Ronald Weston
	

	Dawn Branley
	

	Michael Holder
	

	Jose Comino
	

	Darlene Duran
	X

	Donna Sabatino
	

	Geneva Galloway
	X

	Ashley Smith
	X

	Conrad Barzarea
	X

	Mary Ann Kellen
	X

	
	


ALT= Alternate present 
EX = Excused
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